


[bookmark: _Hlk71306648]Minutes of the Annual Meeting of
Carlton-on-Trent Parish Council held on
Tuesday 1st November 2022 at 7.30pm
in Carlton on Trent Village Hall

Present: 
Cllr L Hopkins (Chair), Cllr M Martin (Vice-Chair), Cllr M Eley, Cllr M Rawson, Cllr R Whate, T Grimes (Clerk) and 3 members of the public

1. To consider any apologies for absence
DWP gave apologies for personal reasons which were approved. MH gave apologies & DCllr SM and CCllr BL also gave apologies having other meetings to attend. 

2. To receive any declarations of interest in items on the agenda
MM clerk’s wages and defibrillator battery payment.

3. To accept the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 4th October 2022 
The minutes were accepted as a true record and duly signed by the chair.

4. 10-minute open forum to receive questions and comments from members of the public 
A resident raised concerns about the give way road markings not being visible when approaching the cross roads from the Ossington road. The chair noted that this was a Highways issue but asked the clerk to report it as the resident has no internet or mobile access to use the MyNotts app.
A resident has requested that daffodils be planted near the jubilee oak tree. The chair asked for this to be put on the next agenda.
The chair read out a letter which was found taped to the door of the village hall on arrival; it was from a resident objecting to the moving of the bench from its location in Ferry Lane.
RW reported that the damage to the road caused by a farm implement some years ago was now very bad yet it was thought Cllr BL had offered to report this during a recent meeting. The clerk offered to check and report it again.
The clerk noted that there had been a report of dog fouling asking the council about powers to issue fixed penalty notices. A response was issued explaining such powers were rescinded in 2014 but DCllr SM had provided a contact at NSDC and Alan Batty had subsequently offered to send out the team who do dog warden patrols to issue penalties if possible but to provide a deterrent and also to send the anti-social behaviour team who would educate dog owners on responsible behaviour.

5. To note the following matters arising from previous minutes 
a. Jubilee tree plaque
MM reported that the plaque had been fitted.
b. Issues raised by the public at the last meeting
The clerk reported that Highways had been in touch to follow up CCllr BL’s reports of damaged road signs. One had been identified at the end of Ferry Lane but 3 had been reported. The clerk identified the sign at the cross roads hit in an accident but was unable to identify a third sign. 
In giving apologies DWP had reported that he also missed the Safer neighbourhoods meeting but had asked DCllr SM to raise the concerns regarding speeding.
LH did not need to visit the owners of the tree near the bungalows which was overhanging the pavement because it was cut the day of the meeting.
It was noted that the clerk had written a letter to the owner of the escaping sheep but that it had not yet been possible to find their address.
c. Jubilee bench
The clerk reported that Ben Stacey had been contacted and it was hoped installation was imminent.

6. To receive updates on any District and County Councillor matters
Neither were able to attend.

7. To consider the following planning applications
a. Planning Consultation 22/01877/LBC – Old Forge replacement windows
It was noted that the windows in the proposal were the style of those in the original building.

RESOLVED: To support the application. (proposed MM, seconded LH, carried unanimously)

8. To receive feedback on the following meetings/training events
a. Safer Neighbourhoods Meeting (DWP)
No-one was present to provide feedback.

9. To consider responding to the following correspondence 
a. NALC – Civility and Respect pledge
The clerk displayed the pledge and said that the only thing the council did not have was a dignity at work policy. The Civility & Respect project have provided a model policy. The chair asked for this to be put on the next agenda.
b. Freedom of Information request 
The clerk reported that a Freedom Of Information request had been submitted on 11th October asking for copies of correspondence with Highways about various bench locations, reports relating to siting the bench and any communication between staff and councillors. The information was provided on 11th October, but incurred overtime which would be submitted next month.

10. To consider the following financial matters
a. To note the bank reconciliation
This was checked and signed by the chair.
b. To approve the following payments 
i. Clerks wages and HMRC – usual amounts
ii. Defibrillator Battery - £308.09

RESOLVED: To make these payments.
(proposed LH, seconded MR, carried unanimously, MM did not vote) 

11. To raise any other business which may need to be included on the agenda of the next meeting
The clerk reported receiving a consultation from NALC, the deadline being before the next meeting. Details had been circulated on email. The clerk offered to respond under delegated authority if the councillors circulated comments to ascertain consensus.
The clerk noted that the date of the May election fell after the regular May meeting date so the meeting had not yet been put on the website. Decisions as to when to hold the Annual Parish Meeting and whether to hold two May meetings would need to be made.
Clerks and Councils Direct was tabled for circulation.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The clerk asked whether December would be too late to approve purchasing bulbs and getting them bought and planted. It was suggested that there being ring fenced funds left from the Best Kept Village winnings and Jubilee funds, they be purchased under delegated powers being low value. It was agreed approximately 25 bulbs be purchased by the clerk before the next meeting.

12. To note the date of the next meeting
The next meeting will be 6th December at 7.30pm. The meeting closed at 20:05 
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